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Welcome to the first edition of the St. 
Nicholas with Bonvilston Community Council 

Newsletter 
 

There are lots of exciting things happening in our small 

community at the moment. We have lots of new neighbours 

(hello!) and we have recently heard that the St Nicholas 

Church in Wales Primary School will be getting a new school 

building and, at long last, a nursery class. 

 

The intention with the newsletter is that we can share things 

that are going on. This way we can keep each other informed. 

We'd love to hear your news. We'd love to hear from 

community groups.  

 

Cllr Emma del Torto 

Acting Chair 

Community Council Financial Assistance Programme 
Do you run a group or are you part of an organisation within the community 

who would benefit from a small grant?  The Community Council has recently 

adopted a new Financial Assistance Programme which can be found on the 

Community Council website: 

https://stnicholaswithbonvilstoncc.btck.co.uk/Grants 

News from St. Nicholas School 
The governing body of St Nicholas CIW Primary School have agreed to 

publish a statutory notice to expand St Nicholas CIW Primary School from 

126 places to 210 places and to change the age range from 4-11 to3-11 from 

September 2021. 

A copy of the statutory notice is enclosed and is available to view and 

download online at http://www.stnicholascwprimary.co.uk/consultation/ 

and https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/…/Expanding-St-Nicholas-…. 

KEEPING YOU UPDATED: 

The Community Council has 

approved the accounts for 

2018/19.  These can be found 

on the Council’s website or by 

requesting a copy from the 

Clerk. 

Need to contact your local 

Police Officer?  Email PC Stuart 

Elson at:  Stuart.Elson@south-

wales.pnn.police.uk 

 

Have anything that you would 

like to see on future 

newsletters? Send your ideas to 

the Clerk at: 

clerk@stnicholaswithbonvilsto

ncc.co.uk 

 

 

 

 
Comments should be sent to St. Nicholas 
CiW Primary School, St. Nicholas, Vale of 

Glamorgan, CF5 6SG or email: 
stnicholasps@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk  
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Community Council Action Plans 
Following the recent Council meeting on 13.05.19, the Council formally 

adopted the Action Plans for both St. Nicholas and Bonvilston:   

http://www.stnicholaswithbonvilstoncc.btck.co.uk/ActionPlans 

Councillors are busy working on individual tasks taken from the Action Plans 

and are required to provide updates at each full council meeting.  The Action 

Plan is a live document which is published on the Community Council 

website.  Updates will be added to the Action Plan following each meeting so 

that the public can view the progress made by the Council.   

The Action Plan is a result of the consultations held between the Community 

Council and residents in 2018 and all actions have been established using 

feedback provided by residents.  Should you wish to contact a Councillor to 

discuss projects listed on the Action Plan, you will be able to find contact 

details for all of our members on the Community Council website.  

Alternatively, please contact the Clerk for more information.  

The Council always welcomes your feedback; please contact the Clerk to pass 

on your thoughts, which will be shared with the rest of the Council.   

Vacancies  

Do you want to help make a difference 

to the quality of people’s daily lives and 

prospects within your community?   

The SNBCC currently have vacancies 

open for both the St. Nicholas and 

Bonvilston wards. 

If you are interested in applying, you 

must have lived in the area for more 

than 12 months and you must be listed 

on the electoral register. 

Information on becoming a Councillor 

can be found on the SNBCC website or 

you can telephone the Clerk or Acting 

Chair for an informal conversation 

about the role. 

Applications will be considered at the 

September meeting.   

https://stnicholaswithbonvilstoncc.btc

k.co.uk/Vacancies 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Dates for 2019… 

AUGUST     NO MEETING 

September 2    TREHILL HALL 

October 7    TREHILL HALL 

November 4    BONVILSTON READING ROOM 

December 2    BONVILSTON READING ROOM 

MEETINGS COMMENCE AT 19:30 UNLESS STATED OTHERWISE ON THE AGENDA 

AGENDAS are available at the meetings together with a copy of the MINUTES of the previous Meeting, or by prior 

arrange with the CLERK (Naomi McGarrigle – 01446 793956) 

 

 

 

Stay in touch… 

Email: clerk@stnicholaswithbonvilstoncc.co.uk 

Website: www.stnicholaswithbonvilstoncc.btck.co.uk  

Facebook: St Nicholas with Bonvilston Community Council 

Write to: The Clerk, 2 Maes Illtuds, Pentre’r Cwrt, Llantwit Major, Vale of Glamorgan, CF61 2SD 

All policy documents and vacancy information can be found on the SNBCC website 
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